
Letter from Kumaji and Tsuruno Meguro to Fumio Fred and Yoneko Takano, 
January 30, [1945] 
 
Dear Fred and Yoneko  
 
Thank you for sending me a letter and my favorite cigarette for my birthday. I am glad to 
know that everyone is well. This year we have to move somewhere and Papa believes 
that you are probably going to California. Maybe we are going to Minneapolis at first, but 
we do not know yet. We are looking forward to seeing you.   
 
I never received a letter from Ryoichi but I think he is coming back soon. All is well with 
everyone here, please do not worry.   
 
Please give my best regards to your parents-in-laws.  
 
January 30, [1945] 
 
From Papa and Mama 
 
To Fumio and Yoneko 
 
[Written at the Heart Mountain] 


